Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, July 8, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman,

Fred Blee



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Attorney


Frank Como



Excused


John Schaffer



Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM. Tiller & Toilers Garden Club asked if the village would consider removing the directory sign, as it has served its purpose and has become unattractive. They would also like to see the trees removed, as they will become too large for the area they are in. Tillers & Toilers will replace the sign with a bench. The Mayor will communicate with the Ridgeways concerning the trees that were donated by them. Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Kaufman to remove the 1999 created directory sign, and the elimination of donated junipers to be placed elsewhere in the village, after communication with, and acceptance of, donors. We will also accept donation from Tillers & Toilers for suitable bench replacement. Carried. Guests were given the privilege of the floor. Bonnie Sisco spoke of Newark Valley Days on August 9th with the parade being held at 2 PM this year.

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented for July 10th, and 24th with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented. Approved with Stoughton’s bill being the amount of $162.00, with a total amount of  $ 32,191.10, abstract numbers 192, 193, and 194 with a Motion by Blee, seconded by DeHaas. Carried. Mayor has asked Tillers & Toilers to come forward around October of each year to request funds for flowers to be placed in the budget.

WORK IN PROGRESS:


Water rate committee – Nothing new.


Bridge at Trout Ponds – Will hopefully be completed by next week.


Bike Park – Nothing new.


Self Audit of Codes – Re-establishing the planning board and they will review codes.


Flooding situation – Still looking for additional information.


Reservoir Property – Quit Claim Deed to correct reservoir property deed, as intended, is complete by Attorney Como and Scott Evans. Attorney will now take a look at it. 


Preservation Planning Group – Nothing new.


Letter for recommendations of water for outside residents will be completed by Attorney Como by the August meeting.


Post Office Lease is in progress.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION # 41-08
Approving Summer Recreation Employees (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0– No.  Carried.


Discussion took place regarding the new village offices being placed in the back room. Fred Blee will contact Mike Cucci to help with the plans for the offices.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Swagler – a lot of work going on. More letters on sidewalks to go out.

Public Works – Foster – Reservoir has been framed at the bad spots and put tin over it and stone and oiled it. Found another spot by the hatch. Hydrant has been replaced at Whig & Franklin, and Whig & Watson Ave. was replaced the next day. The hydrants are being painted. Sidewalks will be done toward late summer to mid August. Garbage truck goes in for the new packer on Monday. 

Mayor – Tornatore – NIMS training is being held. 



Personnel – Schaffer – No Report.



Planning – DeHaas – No Report.



Board of Appeals – DeHaas – No Report.



Building & Grounds – Kaufman -  No Report.



REAP – DeHaas – No Report.

Parks – Kaufman – Bridge is being worked on.



Youth – Kaufman – No Report.



Library – Blee – Getting ready for the 100-year celebration.



Police – Schaffer – No Report.



Child Protection – Schaffer – No Report.



Attorney – Como – No Report.



Clerk – Pozzi – Training is going well. Newsletters went out July 1st. Trudy’s last day was today.

Motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee to adjourn at 8:50 PM. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk-Treasurer

